Magna Group Practice

Summary of Meetings held during 2012 -2013

Patient Participation Group

Meeting : 14 August 2012

Meeting started 10am

Newsletter 
Copies of the newsletter produced following the last meeting were presented and the Group advised that these were now in the Surgeries and also on the NHS Choices website. Asked for advice about where else we could issue them and suggestions included: Post Office Swinton, Kilnhurst Community Centre, Dalton Community centre, Wath Community Centre.

Patient Issues

1. It was mentioned that 371 new houses being built in the valley at Kilnhurst which will have some impact on the practice population and the group is already concerned at thel evel of provision of doctors at the Highthorn Road site.

2. KJ mentioned that parking at Dalton was a problem. I mentioned that the substantial grassed area to the rear of the building was a wasted space and that I had suggested to the PCT that this been tarmaced to provide further parking for patients.

Patient Survey

The group went through the national survey highlighting areas of concern:-

1. Question 5 –Overheard in reception area. It was suggested that the open plan design of Highthorn Road allowed sitting patients and queuing  patients to overhear conversations with patients. It was suggested that a notice be on display asking patients queuing to stand back from the reception desk and that  line be marked on the floor asking patients to stand behind it when queuing to allow some measure of privacy.

Another notice to be provided offering the opportunity to discuss any matters privately.

2. Q9 Frequency of seeing preferred GP The Group felt that continuity of care had suffered at Highthorn Road following Dr Ghaebi leaving. It was advised to the Group that a new GP i.e. Dr Akram had been recruited and we were still looking to fill a salaried GP vacancy so that locums are not used a lot.

3. Q12 – Able to get an appointment to see or speak to someone The appointment system was explained to the Group but they felt that the balance should be 1/3 Book in advance and 2/3 book on the day. It was further felt that appointment waiting times for Nurses and HCA’s were too long – sometimes waiting up to a fortnight to get appointments.

4. Q19-Waiting Time at Surgery Generally felt that this area is not too bad although some doctors slower than others. Patients are being asked to make a double appointment where a medication review is due and this matter needs looking at as it may not be necessary and this will reduce the number of appointments as well – see point 3 above. The matter to be referred to the GP’s

5. Q25 Satisfaction with Opening Hours Generally happy with opening hours but feel that there is an inequity in having a late night at Dalton but not at the other two surgeries. We need to dovetail this point with the point made in No 3 above as provision of a late night surgery at Kilnhurst might improve the perception of availability at that site.

6. Q27 Additional opening times that would make it easier to see or speak to someone. Generally the group recognised that the NHS and locally there was only a finite resource. However, the alternative advice routes were not easily identified. It was suggested that further advertising of NHS Helpline and Out of Hours services i.e. Care UK Walk In Service and A & E would be useful

7. Q32 Last 6 months, enough support from local services/organisations to help manage long term conditions. Advised Group that Long Term Case Management now running  and is designed to assist people with LTC – the practice is likely to be looking after some 450 people in this manner. The group were not aware of the policy and ask that more details be put in the patient domain.

Thanked the Group for their input and advised that we would be devising a more local survey with the help of the PCT – the local survey would be simpler and focus around the issues raised above. The group will be informed once the questionnaire has been devised
PPG Network Meeting  Group advised that representatives from PPG’s were invited to the above event  to be held Wednesday 19 September at Clifton park Museum in the Garden Room 1pm – 5pm. I have asked the group to let me know who wishes to attend.

Meeting closed 11.30am

Addendum

Further to the above meeting a further meeting was arranged with Helen Wyatt : Manager, Patient & Public Engagement & PALS and her assistant Nettie.

Support to the Group discussed generally and the following suggestions/action was proposed:-

1. It was suggested that the “real” PPG be supplemented with a virtual group to be recruited over the next few months. This sub group would then be asked for opinions by e-mail for discussion by the “real” group and it was suggested that some 50 members be recruited. Prospective members could be obtained when the practice carries out it’s patient survey which is proposed for October.

2. Helen’s team will look at the issues raised by the PPG at the recent meeting and devise questions raised around the issues raised in the minutes above. The questionnaire will then be rolled out in each practice over, say a week in October utilizing electronic input methods. SH will advise the “real” group of the proposed questions prior to it’s roll out and then set dates for the survey. 

Patient Participation Group

Meeting : 26 September 2012

Meeting started 10am

A meeting was called to discuss the patient survey that was called following the group’s earlier meeting when a discussion took place around the issues that the group thought might be of concern to the patients.

SH informed the meeting that the PCT had devised the survey based on the group’s concerns and we went through a paper copy of the survey and also demonstrated how the electronic survey would work on screen.

The survey will run for one week at each practice starting at Wath, Then Kilnhurst, then Dalton. The first week will commence on the 8 October.

The survey was generally well received although it was felt that a space for other patient comments should be available after each question. However, after reviewing the electronic version it was felt that the appearance of the keyboard after every question would intimidate the patients and was getting away from keeping the survey simple.

Patient Participation Group

Meeting Minutes : 23 January 2013

Meeting started 10am

A meeting was called to discuss the patient survey that was carried out in November 2012 following the Group’s discussion around issues that they thought were important.

A copy of the survey results is attached : in total 257 patients completed the survey across the three sites : responses were as follows:-

48 from Kilnhurst

27 from Wath

182 from Dalton

Appointment issues

Having discussed the data provided around the provision of/need for appointments the main issues were:-

1
Ability to get an appointment on the same day you asked for one : the thought was that the book on the day appointments should be reduced so that patients could the appointment on the day they required one notwithstanding this would reduce the number of appointments available for people requesting “urgent” appointments on the day.

2
The survey indicated that patients mainly wanted appointments between 9.30 and 5.30. The main desire for extended hours appointments would be for the morning and the group felt that extended hours should be operated at all sites if possible.

3
Strange response to when patients would least want an appointment – Monday morning 9 – 11.30? and Friday 3.30 – 5.30.

GP Support Services
4
Poor response to whether the patients have heard of the various “GP support services” and the Group felt that more advertising in the Practice would be helpful – giving the names of the service, what the particular service could provide and telephone numbers. Perhaps enhance this by provision of flyers. It was also suggested that the information be posted in the entrance vestibule and that an outdoor sign be provided for when the shutters are closed.

On a general note it was thought that all our posters etc.. could be more focused as there was often a mass of information on the walls of the surgery.

Privacy at Reception
4.45% of the patients were worried that others could hear their private details. The group thought that this wasn’t an issue although signage offering a private place to discuss matters could be better

The meeting was advised that these ideas and thoughts would be put to the practice for discussion and a further meeting to discuss future actions to be called.

The findings of the survey to be published on a newsletter and issued through NHS Choices

Meeting closed 11.15am

Please see January 2013 Newsletter for implementation of the above idea’s

